

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CL



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

VSLETTER

May 2018

EXECUTIVE

President Jim BURKE

(613)334-5537 I.P.P.

Eric MUELLER (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

1st Vice Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

2nd Vice **Charles MULLETT** (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

Secretary Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer **Dean LINTON** (613)339-2711 dj.Linton@live.ca

Chaplain Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

Directors

Sean COOK **Barry CROSS** Ron MARK Ed OTTO Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors

Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador Barry ROBB (705)286-3241 brobb@bell.net

Executive Meeting

May 9, 2018 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion General Meeting May 15, 2018 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

Thank you Nobles and Ladies for another good turn out. After an excellent meal. I turned the meeting over to chairman Noble Wayne Elson.

Noble Wayne introduced our guest speaker, Chief Stephen Hunter, Algonquin Negotiation Representative for Algonquin Nation. Stephen gave an excellent talk on nature and keeping our lands in excellent condition. He is looking forward to working with Algonquin Shrine Club.

Thank you Noble Wayne for an excellent job as Chairman. I will have a story next time for Lady Marilyn. (Haw Haw).

Noble Ron Mark and Noble Barry Cross are gradually improving from knee operations. We wish them a speedy recovery.

Noble Pat Murdock phoned and seems to be doing quite well. I would like to thank Noble Wayne Wiggins for acquiring such great speakers for our club.

Good health and happiness to everyone and I look forward to seeing everyone at the next meeting.

Fraternally Jim Burke

ASC MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

Saturday, July 14th – 1:30 PM Shot Gun Start Bancroft Ridge Golf Club - Cart Included Registration 12:00 to 1:00 PM 9 Hole - Best Ball Format Prizes * Prime Rib or Chicken Dinner Fee - \$80.00/person

UPCOMING EVENTS

June 7th - 9th **Spring Ceremonial** Orillia, ON

> July 14th **ASC Golf Tournament Bancroft Ridge Golf Course**

July 15th - 19th Imperial Session **Daytona Beach, FL**

PARADES

June 9th **Ceremonial Parade** Orillia, ON (Marshall 11:00am)

July 1st Coe Hill, ON (Start 12:30 PM)

July 1st **Apsley, ON** (Start 3:00 PM)



COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Charles MULLETT

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership All Club Members

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting All Club Members

Lottery Tickets
Larry DONALDSON

Hospital Sean COOK Ron MARK Eric MUELLER Frank WILSON

Cake Sales Ron MARK R. Paul JOHNSON Todd GRAINGER Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON Barry CROSS

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Float Theme Review Hald ROBINSON R. Paul JOHNSON Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Club Members

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit Barry CROSS Chairman Vaughn LLOYD

1st Vice Chair Dave BURTON 2nd Vice Chair Dean LINTON Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)

Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK

OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

There are only two meetings left before the summer hiatus but there is still much for us to do. The Spring Ceremonial will come sooner than later and I'm happy to see a good number of rooms booked.

Thanks to Noble Wiggins for looking after the accommodations for us.

We also have parades to look forward to so let's have a good showing to increase our visibility in the Community and promote the Shrine and the good work that we do.

It is also my hope that we have a good turnout for our Golf tournament on July 19th. This is a good fund raiser for our club and your support is essential.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb



The Chaplain's Corner

Wow. Spring has been a long time coming. This year April was still winter. All this renewal and all this new activity is something we all need. As Canadians, we appreciate the seasons a little more. There is always weather talk and talk of doom and gloom, but HIS message is that; that is all it is- just talk. We have always had changing weather, otherwise, why did we always have weather men/women?

Lately, maybe because of taking on this assignment, I find myself reading the Bible daily. This has been a nice change in my routine. I haven't been doing it for years and now I find myself playing a game of; "O, I remember that." I would recommend to all 'a steady perusal' of the VOTSL. Have a wonderful spring.

Noble Vaughn Lloyd



SICK AND VISITING

Noble Ron MARK recovering slowly from knee surgery
Noble Boyd DONALDSON sent to London hospital by S.T.A.R.S. For
complications with heart monitors. Running a series of tests. He would
welcome any phone calls.

Noble Frank and Lady Anna WILSON suffering a flu bug.



Stephen Hunter spoke to the Nobles and Ladies of the Algonquin Shrine Club at our meeting in April. Stephen is a member of the Algonquin First Nation and a leader of the local Algonquin community (Kijicho Manito Madaouskarini).

Stephen is a strong steward of all things Algonquin from their language and arts to the traditions and values that make up their distinct identity.

Stephen is known as a Traditional Birch Bark Canoe Builder. Our members thoroughly enjoyed the talk that Stephen gave regarding how all people should work together.

Noble Charles Mullett Public Relations



Noble Barry Brenham & his Lady Sandra are celebrating their 50th Wedding Anniversary on the 27th of April. The Ladies and Nobles of Algonquin Shrine Club congratulate them on this memorable occasion.

Noble Charles Mullett Public Relations